
 

6 July 2010 

Re: Second Quarter 2010 Status Report 
 Atlantic Richfield Company Station #608 
 17601 Hesperian Boulevard, San Lorenzo, California 
 ACEH Case #RO0000255 

“I declare, that to the best of my knowledge at the present time, that the information and/or recommendations 
contained in the attached document are true and correct. 

Submitted by,  

 

Chuck Carmel 
Environmental Business Manager 
 

Attachment 

Atlantic Richfield Company 
PO Box 1257 

San Ramon, CA  94583 
Phone: (925) 275-3803 

Fax: (925) 275-3815 
E-Mail: charles.carmel@bp.com 

Chuck Carmel 
Environmental Business Manager 
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STATION # 608 QUARTERLY STATUS REPORT 
 
Facility: #608  Address: 17601 Hesperian Boulevard, San Lorenzo, California  
Environmental Business Manager: Mr. Chuck Carmel   
Consulting Co./Contact Person: Broadbent & Associates, Inc.(BAI)/Mr. Tom Venus, PE 

(530) 566-1400 
Consultant Project No.: 06-88-606                     
Primary Agency/Regulatory ID No.: Alameda County Environmental Health (ACEH) 

ACEH Case # RO0000255 
 
 
WORK PERFORMED THIS QUARTER (Second Quarter 2010): 

1. Prepared and submitted the First Quarter 2010 Status Report (BAI, 4/5/2010).  
2. No environmental field work was conducted at the Site during the Second Quarter of 2010. 

 
WORK PROPOSED FOR NEXT QUARTER (Third Quarter 2010):  

1. Prepared and submitted the Second Quarter 2010 Status Report (contained herein). 
2. Prepare and submit the Case Closure Summary Report to ACEH. 
3. No environmental field work is scheduled at the Site during the Third Quarter 2010.  
4. Await case closure notice from ACEH with approval to abandon wells. 

 
DISCUSSION: 
 

A letter to Atlantic Richfield Company from the Alameda County Environmental Health (ACEH) 
dated 19 February 2009 stated that Station #608 is currently being considered for case closure.  The letter 
further stated that BP would be notified of the results of the closure evaluation in approximately six 
months.  Atlantic Richfield Company is currently awaiting a response from ACEH regarding case closure.  
On behalf of Atlantic Richfield Company, BAI is preparing a Case Closure Summary Report form to 
assist ACEH and hasten the closure process.  Periodic ground-water monitoring has been suspended at the 
Site as dictated in the ACEH letter of 19 February 2009.  For reference, a Site Location Map is provided 
as Drawing 1 and a Ground-Water Elevation Contour and Analytical Summary Map from Fourth Quarter 
2008 is provided as Drawing 2.   
 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 
 
Drawing 1. Site Location Map, ARCO Service Station #608, 17601 Hesperian Boulevard, San 

Lorenzo, California 
 
Drawing 2. Ground-Water Elevation Contour and Analytical Summary Map, 2 December 2008, 

ARCO Service Station #608, 17601 Hesperian Boulevard, San Lorenzo, California 






